Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, Sept. 26, 2008

1-2:30pm, T-750

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Evelyn Lord, Ann McMurdo, Marco Menendez, David Mitchell, Donald Moore, Louis Quindlen, Karolyn van Putten, Elnora Webb, Wandra Williams, Kathy Williamson 

 1. Meeting Dates were confirmed: 2nd & 4th Fridays


Aug. 22, Sept. 12, Sept. 26, Oct. 10, Oct. 24, Oct. 31, Nov. 14, Nov. 25 (Tues., 12-1pm), Dec. 12

2. Workshops for Professional Day:
- Two workshops have been set up: one on SLOs, and one on How to Assess, from 9-10 am, and from 10 am – noon. 

- One workshop topic suggestion was for differentiating between SLOs and objectives and goals. It was decided that this was important, and that it could be incorporated into the SLO workshop

A discussion emerged from the topic suggestion of how to build a time line for the entire process – should it be a long term  one of from three to six years? – would the process be easier to manage once a cycle has been established?

Some of the points raised:

- Many processes are affected by the cycle, such as Curriculum Review, Program Review, the Educational Master Plan – since we’re in a 6-year cycle for accreditation, should our college cycle be less, such as 5 years, so that we’d have the data to inform self study?

- If we decided on an overarching plan for the college, we’d be in a better position to how best divide our time, devise our own deadline prerogatives, so we’re not continually playing “catch-up”

- Since we already have the above 3-year cycles, we can work in facilities, technology, and CTE plans into the same accreditation cycle

- Should larger depts. with many courses, sections and part/timers have longer cycles?

- We don’t have to aim at doing all the SLOs in each course

- We need to create a support network for faculty

- Can we say in our report, that we need longer cycle periods for larger depts.?

- We should do some research on how other large community colleges handle this situation and try garner their best practices

- It’s been mandated that the entire curriculum needs to be done by 2012

- Should every section have to participate in an SLO assessment? Ideally, yes, but is this really practical?

- It’s critical that we be consistent, though not all SLOs have to be assessed in the same way, nor initially, every three years, if that’s the cycle the college chooses 

- Part time faculty should be required to participate in the process, but it’s been made clear in an MOU two years ago, that they not be evaluated on their SLOs 

- We talked about insuring integrity in the assessment reports – some checks and balances do exist – focus should be on how to build infrastructure around the process, and support to mitigate the time and work – it was suggested that electronic scans of assessed items would help here – even though integrity could not be guaranteed, there is a great benefit of raising consciousness about the issues of pedagogy that supports successful student outcomes

3. Comments on Draft Table of Contents from consultant Dr. Eileen White:

Though we did not see the most recent version, we were assured that Dr. White had incorporated our concerns to include student services to a much greater degree.

With that guarantee, we agreed to accept the draft table of contents

The matter of storage was brought up as a critical point to address, since we would be gathering much electronic evidence – we should research and decide what types of storage we should employ, and how long we should keep it

Also, we should try to determine what kinds of support faculty need to get through the process – what around SLOs, what research support – stress the need for more full time faculty appointments who can give more time to this effort

 4. Discussion and Decisions regarding stipends for assessment work:

- It was suggested that some of the clusters be regrouped, notably, art and music were large enough to warrant their own cluster

- It’s important to make the process manageable and as reasonable as possible, but it still needs to get done in some manner

- We have to keep in mind that it’s our agenda – the feedback we seem to be getting back from ACCJC is that our agenda is what we’ll be rated on

- We discussed how we could reduce the efforts: a lot of the work has to be done on the front end, but on repeat, the process can be more streamlined by making adjustments to the original, rather than having to create from scratch

- We have to be realistic and cut corners where necessary, and as long as we’re showing that cycles are being completed, and we state our problems at this stage, we should be judged fairly

- The key thing is to have manageable goals, and our rationale: that we have too few full time faculty, too many part timers to reasonably complete all the curriculum cycles

- We decided to adapt the BCC model of groups with faculty facilitators


- that stipends be the same dollar amount as past paid efforts


- that there should be an option for facilitators to be paid in stipends or in release time


- that we enquire from BCC how they went about recruiting their facilitators

